
 

 

HEADQUARTERS  |  SIEGE  |  NEW YORK, NY 10017  

 

 
22 May 2025 

 
 
Excellency, 
  
 

In reference to your letter dated 18 December 2024, I am pleased to enclose 
herewith the input of the United Nations Forum on Forests to the forthcoming 2025 
session of the High-level Political Forum on Sustainable Development to be convened 
under the auspices of the United Nations Economic and Social Council.  

 
This input was prepared based on the discussions on this matter during the 

twentieth session of the United Nations Forum on Forests held from 5 to 9 May 2025 at 
United Nations Headquarters, New York, and accompanies the input by the Bureau of 
the Twentieth Session of the Forum to the 2025 session of the High-level Political Forum 
on Sustainable Development submitted through my previous letter dated 28 February 
2025.  

 
Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 
 
 

                                    Sincerely, 
 

 

 

  
 

Ismail Belen 
Chair of the Twentieth Session of the United Nations 

Forum on Forests and Chief Inspector, 
General Directorate of Forest, 

Ministry of Agriculture and Forest of Türkiye 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

His Excellency Bob Rae 
President of the United Nations Economic and Social Council 
New York 


